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SUBJECT: APPROVAL OF REQUEST FROM THE TARRANT COUNTY BAR 
ASSOCIATION TO USE THE FAMILY LAW CENTER FOR THE 
ELDON B. MAHON INN OF COURT HIGH SCHOOL MOCK TRIAL 
COMPETITION

*** CONSENT AGENDA ***

COMMISSIONERS COURT ACTION REQUESTED

It is requested that the Commissioners Court approve a request from the Tarrant County Bar 
Association to use the Family Law Center for the Eldon B. Mahon Inn of Court High School Mock 
Trial Competition on Saturday, January 21, 2023 and Friday, January 27, 2023.

BACKGROUND

The Tarrant County Bar Association has requested the use of the Family Law Center for the upcoming 
2023 Region II Texas High School Mock Trial Competition.

There will be approximately six (6) high schools from Tarrant County and surrounding counties 
participating in the competition. 

Expansion courtrooms on the 2nd, 4th, and 5th floors of the Family Law Center have been reserved for 
this event. Judge Navarez has agreed to allow use of his two (2) courtrooms for Saturday, January 27, 
2023.

In addition to normal business day security, the Sheriff’s Office has agreed to provide security during 
the non-business hours of this competition.

FISCAL IMPACT

The fiscal impact is estimated to be less than $3,500.00 for Sheriff’s Office security and less than 
$500.00 for building related costs.  Funding is available from the Sheriff’s Office operating accounts 
and Facilities Management Family Law Center operating accounts.


